Green Inc Blog

New York Times

January 18, 2010, 10:55 am 

Cap-and-Trade Proceeds for Residents?

By KRISTINA SHEVORY
A California family of four could receive more than $1,000 every year if a proposal floated by state officials is approved.

The recommendation, adopted by the state Economic and Allocation Advisory Committee last week, would send money from the state’s new cap-and-trade program back to residents. 
But the group could not decide if the money should be distributed in checks, tax breaks or tax abatements.

The system would help the state meet its ambitious goal of cutting greenhouse gas emissions by 30 percent by 2020.

Under California’s cap-and-trade system, which begins in 2012, polluters would buy carbon allowances at auction. Polluters would have a cap, or limit, on the amount of greenhouse gases they emit every year. If a company wanted to emit more, it would have to buy an allowance in the auction.

The state projects it will earn from $2 billion to $22 billion annually from 2012 to 2020.

The committee recommends that 75 percent of the auction’s proceeds be distributed to residents; the rest would be used for the development of innovative technologies, energy efficiency and alternative fuels, said Stanley Young, a spokesman for the California Air Resources Board, which is designing the state’s cap-and-trade program.

The proposal will be considered for the Board’s draft of the cap-and-trade proposal due in April, said BreAnda Northcutt, spokeswoman for the California Environmental Protection Agency. 

A cap-and-trade program must be adopted by Jan. 1, 2011.

